

DRAFT

Gregori Athletic Booster Club

www.GABCjags.com

Executive Member Meeting notes

June 22, 2026 @ 6:30 PM

Over Zoom

I. Call to order at 6:32 PM by Julie Diaz

II. Attendance/Introductions

- Julie Diaz, Tina Akers-Porter, Elyce Smith, Sandeep Sandhu, Evangelina Paoluccio

III. Motion to Approve Proposed Budget per Discussion for the 2026-2027 School Year

Moved: Tina Akers-Porter 2nd: Elyce Smith

Pass: All Reject: None Abstain: None

Discussion Items: Proposed 2026-2027 Budget looks very similar to last year's budget. Julie went over the proposed budget and keeping most items like last year.

- Discussion to increase budget for copying/printing from \$50 to \$250
- CCAL Patches and shirts are for Varsity only - is now denoted on budget
- Discussion on reaching out to coaches at beginning of seasons to ask if they plan to use their funds or if it can roll back to other sports if they do not have a need for it.
- Expenses were slightly increased for concessions and for Crab Feed
- Insurance and Permits are slightly higher this year than last.
- The Budget is a negative budget, however the precedence is that not all coaches utilize their entire budget - for example, \$20k is being rolled over this year, so should be okay.
- Hudl invoice is still being waited on for this next year.
- Has Mountain Mikes been paid yet? Not yet. Still trying to contact new owner to pay existing bill. It has been a challenge to track down new owner.

IV. Motion to Vote Evangelina Paoluccio as GABC Secretary for a 2-year Term

Moved: Sandeep Sandhu 2nd: Tina Akers-Porter

Pass: All Reject: None Abstain: None

V. Old Business

1) Fireworks Booth – June 29th to July 4th this year

- A spreadsheet has been sent out to all the coaches to sign-up for their time and on Parent Square. Most of the slots have been filled up to this point.
- Elyce to reach out to Rachael to post fireworks flyer on socials and to Gregori High School to post flyer on ParentSquare.
- Tina attended the last fireworks booth training and picked up the materials and pay equipment.

- Elyce has a folder with the paperwork from 1st training to hand off. The paperwork must be kept on-site. Discussion on whether it could be in a binder or has to be on a board to display.
- Should receive a call on Friday with fireworks delivery time for Monday 6/29. Delivery is typically in morning and then Fire Marshall inspection is typically in afternoon.
- Wrestling has confirmed that they will be there for set-up again this year. Need to let them know time once it is determined.
- Julie picked up the tote for the fireworks booth, will go through and make sure we have supplies and locks, etc.
- Tina was not given any bags at the training - checking to see if we will receive them with the delivery on Monday.
- Discussion on determining counterfeit money.
- Would be a good idea to leave our phone number so volunteers can contact if needed.
- Julie and Tina will coordinate picking up pop-ups and drinks on Monday.
- Need to coordinate return of fireworks Sunday or Monday and see who is available to drive the trailer.
- Re-orders for fireworks have to be placed by 11 am, and they will get delivered sometime in afternoon/evening or can go pick up from warehouse.

2) Concessions Discussion

- First football scrimmage is 8/21/2026 - need to determine staffing and shopping
- Parent who did shopping last year is willing again for this year, but must get a shopping list to her
- Ruth has offered to help set-up and open concessions but will need additional people to do so as well.
- Bring this up again at first meeting of new year and hope we get additional volunteers and support for concessions.
- If volunteers are not found, can opt to only have food vendors at games. Profit will be significantly less but at least will have concessions open.

3) GABC Website Updates-

- Rachael is still willing to post on social media accounts for next school year but cannot do website posts and updates.
- Julie spoke with the Accountant about enlisting the person (Tonja) that put the website together last year to make updates and posts until someone from Boosters is able to take on that role.
- Will need a slight increase to the WICS budget line item in the proposed budget for this.
- Next task is to get items: list of meetings, meeting minutes, flyers, pictures, etc. over to Tonja so that she can add them to the website.

VI. Open Forum

- 1) Discussion on possibility of having the capability supplementing in-person meetings with a Zoom option for those that cannot make it. Challenge is the tech in the library, will work on this, but also it is trickier to get accurate attendance of the meeting when people might be going and coming and logging in and logging out at various times.

(Next Meeting – Monday August 24th, 2026, at 6:30 pm in the Library)

Meeting adjourned: 8:10 PM